From: Woods, Michelle 
Sent: Wednesday, March 11, 2015 4:57 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Cc: Muss, Jennifer; McDermott, David; Salazar, Ron; Koenen, Barbara; Berkshire, Michael; Anderson, Edward; Bell, Gary; McIsaac, James; Jurca, Vasile
Subject: Lighting Framework Plan Evaluation Committee

Steve-

Please be advised that on Thursday, March 5, 2015 from 9:00 a.m.-6:30 p.m. the Lighting Framework Plan Evaluation Committee met at the Chicago Cultural Center.  The Lighting Framework Plan is a joint effort between the City of Chicago and Choose Chicago to create a Lighting Framework that will promote tourism.  As part of Phase III of this procurement, the four finalist teams were invited to provide a 90 minute oral presentation for the Evaluation Committee’s consideration and selection.  Teams were scheduled from 9a.m.-10:30, 11-12:30, 2-3:30, 4-5:30.  Each team was evaluated and scored by the committee.  A recommendation from the committee will be submitted to Commissioner Reynolds for consideration and concurrence to begin contract negotiations.

Breakfast, lunch and snacks were provided by Choose Chicago for the entire Evaluation Committee and Technical Advisors.  

City employees attending the meeting included:

David McDermott

Ron Salazar

Barbara Koenen

Michael Berkshire 

Vasile Jurca

Ed Anderson 

Gary Bell

Jennifer Muss

Michelle Woods

In your email on Feb 24, 2015, it was explained that the food was considered a material for attending a working business meeting and allowable under §2-156-142(d)(10).  This information was shared with the city employees with the suggestion to confirm with their departments policy.  As a result, Ed Anderson and Gary Bell of DPS did not take any of the food provided.  The other City employees listed above did take the food which cost approximately $25 per person.

Please consider this email a formal notification for each of the City employees Committee member that had the food provided by Choose Chicago.  They are copied on this email for their record that the Board of Ethics has been notified.

Please let me know if you have any questions or require additional information.  

Best~
Michelle    

Michelle Woods | Assistant Project Director

City of Chicago | Department of Fleet and Facility Management (2FM)
